WNA Minutes from October 13:
Attendees: Beth Kieres, Buffalo Zobel, Pauline Beatty, Midge Pierce

Meeting started with comments that Planning Commission hearing on Tannler West may have drawn away WNA attendees 

Treasurer’s Report by Beth (Elizabeth Rochia was unable to attend) 

· Bank Balance as of Sept. 15 - $3560.18 

· Debits of $1482.45

· Living History tour deposits of $611.

· LH Expenses and additional revenues were still pending at time of meet

Guest Speaker: Jimmy Whynot, WL Operations Supervisor, answered questions and reviewed Ballot Measure 3-364. He focused on need for emergency repairs and safety upgrades, explaining that rates for some users will increase while others will decrease based on units used. He recommended that residents go online to the city’s web calculator to see how their rates might be impacted and learn more about the proposed $21 million dollars to meet infrastructure repair and improvements of the 2008 Master Plan. He also discussed how residents can check their own water meters for leaks and offered simple suggestions for conservation such as replacement of outdated showerheads and toilets. (He concluded with mentioned potential future fights over water rights if we don’t adopt a conservation-based rate.)
Committee Activity Reports:

· Bylaw committee was not represented; will present after first of year

· UGB: Pierce updated status of Borland Road corridor which is now designated by Metro as an urban reserve (pending state approval). Pierce says County Commissioner Anne Lininger told her that county commissioners will not recommend bringing Borland/Stafford into the urban growth boundary at this time, but Pierce remains concerned about what might happen in the next round given that two commissioners are up for re-election and how expansion of the UGB would impact Willamette traffic and quality of life.
· Police Bond: Pierce also addressed the status of the police station (she is member of the city’s citizens advisory group) and took group input on potential sites that include two in Willamette (8th Avenue behind fire station and corner of 10th & WFD). Both sites are far down the selection list because they are apparently too small to include Justice Center. (Buffalo mentioned additional traffic stresses.)
· Main Street: Pierce updated WNA on Main Street activities and suggested that Main Street might like to apply for “grants” through WNA and other city orgs. for signage, events and design features.   
Old Business:

Living History Tour:  
· Beth reports that the year 3 tour was successful and paid for itself (revenues and expenses should be reflected in next treasury report) and declared success with discussions to follow about how to handle attendance that (despite the rain) was maxed out. 

· Cars on the street and traffic remain an ongoing concern that Beth will take up with the city.

Halloween: WNA will provide $150 toward treats for the annual trick and treating at shops along Main Street organized by Sachi Wellness.
Food Bank: Buffalo reminds WNA that donations are needed at the food bank at the Methodist Church for the holiday season.

Other updates: 
· Dispute over pool at 9th and Volp went to LUBA. 
· Basketball dispute has resulted in family that made complaint about basketball and slumber party noise putting their house on the market.

Future of WNA:

· Beth would like to concentrate on working on the Living History Tour hopes others will step forward to lead WNA.
· She also reopened discussion about how to attract more participation and suggested we start a Willamette newsletter. 
